
Page 2        THE NORTON TELEGRAM	 Friday, April 11, 2008

Food orders are due

The news
you need in

The Telegram

Premiere Price of $7 and $6
for Cloverfi eld

And PS I Love You

Coming Soon:

ONLY PREMIERE PASSES ACCEPTED
FOR THE SPIDERWICK CHRONICLES

ALL MOVIE PASSES ACCEPTED
FOR 27 DRESSES

General Admission for 27 Dresses —
$6.00 Adults, $5.00 Kids 12 & Under

Juno — General Admission
Also

Let’s Go
to the
Movie

April 4 -
April 9

Showing at the

NORTON
THEATRE

Jumper

10,000 B.C.

1 Hour, 37 Minutes (PG-13)

1 Hour, 46 Minutes (PG-13)

Show Times: Friday and Saturday: 8:00 p.m.
Sunday: 5:00 p.m.; M-T-W: 7:00 p.m.

COMING SOON: Drillbit Taylor and Nim’s Island

Since both movies are
non-premieres,

all movie passes accepted

General Admission
$6.00 Adults, $5.00
Kids 12 & Under for

Both Movies

General Admission $6.00 Adults, $5.00
Kids 12 & Under for Fool’s Gold;

Premiere Price of $7 and $6
for Dr. Seuss

City of
Norton

Police Department
785-877-5780

For Administrative Calls
For Emergency Calls Dial 911

301 E. Washington Street, P.O. Box 160

Rock and Roll is Here to Stay!

Enjoy the Evening of
Saturday, April 19 with the
Norton County Arts Council

Dance to the Music of
JIMMY DEE AND THE

FABULOUS DESTINATIONS
Dance — 8:00 - 11:00 p.m.

Tickets - $10.00 • Reciprocity - $5.00
FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL

CAROL AT 785-877-3341 OR 877-5611
Tickets Available at the Door

MEMBERS AND GUESTS WELCOME

Karaoke is back at the

Cardinal Bar
and Grill
SATURDAY,

APRIL 12, 2008
8:30 P.M. TO MIDNIGHT

At close of business Apr. 10
Wheat........................ $9.23
Milo........................... $5.16
Corn........................... $5.51
Soybeans................... $9.23

MARKETSMARKETS

Wayne Edward Bernard
Sept. 26, 1915 - March 19, 2008

OBITUARIESOBITUARIES

Ernest L. Hoppes
Jan. 11, 1925 - March 6, 2008

Wayne Edward Bernard, 
died March 19, 2008 at Logan 
Manor in Logan, Kansas at the 
age of 92 years, 5 months and 
22 days.

He was born September 26, 
1915, near Almena to Edward 
and Elizabeth (Rafferty) Ber-
nard. When he was about 4, the 
family moved to Densmore and 
farmed the Sauerwein place. 
There, he attended grade school 
and graduated from Densmore 
Rural High School in 1933, 
playing all 4 years on the foot-
ball team.

He enlisted in the US Navy 
on 23 October, 1942 in Kansas 
City, served most of his time 
at an aircraft salvage facility 
in Hawaii, and was discharged 
on 02, January 1946, at Camp 
Shoemaker, California.

He enjoyed watching sports 
and keeping up on the statistics, 
reading Westerns, especially 
Zane Grey and Louis L’Amour; 
and doing crossword puzzles.

A long-time resident of Den-
ver, Colorado, he worked for 
many years at Swift and Co. 
Packing House, and as a cus-
todian at Jefferson County 
School. On Feb. 12, 1999, he 

moved into Logan Manor where 
he remained until his death.

He was predeceased by 
his parents; his sister, Alice 
Riemann; brothers, Ray and 
Homer; brother-in-law, Alf Ri-
emann; and newphew, Harold 
Riemann.

Survivors are a sister-in-law, 
Dorothy Bernard, Norton and 
nieces and nephews, including 
Rita Riemann Hockman, Dens-
more; Duane Riemann, Phil-
lipsburg; Bernard Riemann, 
Mesquite, Nev.; Ruth Riemann 
Roe, Osage City; Karen Rie-
man Walters, Albion, NE.; 
Mary Ellen Riemann Posson, 
Norton; Ardie Bernard Grimes, 
Baldwin City; Beth Bernard 
Metcalf, Liberal; and Ed Ber-
nard, Wellington.

There will be no services 
at his request. Private family 
burial of cremains will take 
place at a later date in the Ber-
nard family plot in Calvary 
Cemetery, Densmore.

Memorials are suggested 
to the donor’s choice. Olliff-
Boeve Memorial Chapel, P.O. 
Box 563, Phillipsburg, Kan. 
67661, was in charge of ar-
rangements.

Ernest L. “Pete” Hoppes, 83, 
brother of Katherine Severns, 
Norton, died March 6.

He was born Jan. 11, 125, in 
Williamsburg to Henry and Sarah 
Hoppes.

He served in the Navy dur-
ing World War II after which he 
worked as a contractor.

 His passion in life was his 
music.

He was preceded in death by his 

parents, his wife, Frankie, three 
brothers and two sisters.

Survivors include three sons, 
James Lee, Randy and Mitch-
ell, a sister, Katherine Severns, 
Norton, grandchildren and great-
grandchildren.

Funeral services were held Sat-
urday March 8 at Aspen Mortuary, 
Lakewood, Colo.

Inurnment was April 1 in the 
Norcatur Cemetery.

Mindy Davis and Corey Wey-
and are engaged to be married.

Mother of the bride-to-be is 
Deanna D. Davis, Topeka.

 The groom’s parents are Curt 
and Michelle Weyand, Manhattan 
and Lori and Steve Lang, Abilene. 
He is the grandson of Gerald and 
Freda Weyand and Chriss and Ev-
elyn McDiffett, all of Norton. 

Miss Davis is a 2004 graduate 
of Chapman High School and is 
pursuing a degree in nursing at 
Highland Community College. 
She is a member of the Kansas 
Air National Guard’s 190th Air 

Refueling Wing, Security Forces 
Squadron. 

The groom-to-be is a 2004 
graduate of Abilene High School 
and earned a degree in motorcylce 
and small engine repair at Mo-
torcycle Mechanics Institute in 
Phoenix, Ariz.   He is a member of 
the Kansas Air National Guard’s 
190th Air Refueling Wing, Main-
tenance Squadron.

Couple
engaged
to marry

Corey Weyand and Mindy Davis

Summer
wedding
is planned

Magdeline Nichols
May 1, 1914 - March 29, 2008

Zachary Johnson and
Mercedes Hays

Mercedes Hays and Zachary 
Johnson are engaged to be mar-
ried. The couple is planning a late 
summer wedding.

Parents of the bride are Gale and 
Ranelle Hays, Almena.

Mr. Johnson is the son of Wayne 
Johnson, Hugoton and Tammy 
French, Amarillo, Texas.

Miss Hays is a student at Man-
hattan Christian College.

The prospective groom is work-

ing on an internship at Christ 
Church of the Valley, Phoenix, 
Ariz.

READERSREADERS
The Duplicate Bridge Club 

met Wednesday evening at the 
Norton Manor for their regular 
weekly session with four tables 
present. Winners were: first, Sam 
and Bonnie Manning; second 
Norman Walter and Claudia 
Bridges; and tied for third were 
the teams of Ivy Rolland and 
Mary Kuba and Jake Durham and 
Myron Veh.

Congressman Jerry Moran 
recently met with students from 
Phillipsburg, Smith Center, Lo-
gan, Eastern Heights, Kensington 
and Northern Valley High Schools 
during their trip to Washington, 
D.C. The group was led by Tad 
and Patt Felts, Jerry and Karen 
Blank, Sherri Orr, Jane Kirchhoff, 
Verlaine Schooler, Cindy Ham-

mond, Staci Hartman, Annalee 
Ratliff, Lee Zillinger, Jean Ann 
Wagner, Marcia Bose, Roberta 
Jarvis, Donna Jarvis, Terry and 
Susan Thomason and Merlin and 
Barb Dennis.

Attending from Logan High 
School was: Levi Kiser, Eli Run-
dle, Charley Harmon, Kathryn 
Hartman and Anna Zillinger

Northern Valley High School 
was represented by: Taylor Ham-
mond, Joni Hilburn and Justin 
Lee.

Andrew Wells and his friend, 
Sevena, both of Wichita, were 
Wednesday evening dinner and 
overnight guests of Jim and Caro-
lyn Plotts, Norcatur. Mr. Wells is 
a member of The Calvary Echoes 
Gospel Quartet.

PUBLIC RECORDPUBLIC RECORD
District Court

These transactions were taken 
from the records of filings in the 
offices of the District Court clerk 
at the Norton County Courthouse.  
Traffic, criminal and wildlife 
parks cases are given to the paper 
when the fines are paid. Limited 
action and small claim cases are 
reported only after the defendant 
is served.

Traffic
April 28 — Craig Eveleigh, 

Norton, transporting an open con-
tainer, fine $200, court cost $66.

Nov. 6 — Nicole Lynn Neitzel, 
St. Petersburg, Fl., speeding 83 
in a 65 mph zone, fine $78, court 
cost $66.

Feb. 19 — Mark Miller, Colby, 
speeding 81 in a 65 mph zone, fine 
$66, court cost $66.

Mar. 2 — Richard R. Stover, 
Henderson, Colo., speeding 79 
in a 65 mph zone, fine $54, court 

cost $66.
Mar. 6 — Kurt Steven Back-

lund, Parker, Colo., speeding 83 
in a 65 mph zone,. Fine $78, court 
cost $66.

Mar. 6 — Joseph D. Ford, Ford, 
speeding 76 in a 65 mph zone, fine 
$36, court cost $66.

Mar. 6 — Steven T. Redeker, 
Long Island, speeding 76 in a 65 
mph zone, fine $36, court cost 
$66.

Mar. 8 — Lois J. Gilbert, War-
wick, R.I., speeding 75 in a 65 mph 
zone, fine $30, court cost $66.

Mar. 13 — Ry J. Kautz, Grand 
Island, Neb., speeding 79 in a 65 
mph zone, fine $54, court cost 
$66.

Mar. 15 — Harold G. Schork, 
Quincy, Ill., speeding 70 in a 65 
mph zone, fine $60, court cost 
$66. 

Mar. 31 — John H. Sohl, Wa-
hoo, Neb., speeding 85 in a 65 mph 
zone, fine $90, court cost $66.

4-H NEWS4-H NEWS

Magdeline Nichols, 93, died 
March 29 at the Andbe Home, 
Norton.

The daughter of Alfred and Ida 
(Thoune) Goffin, she was born 
May 1, 1914, in Menominee, 
Mich.

She grew up in Michigan and 
attended the Evergreen, M and 
M Business, and Marinette Vo-
cational schools.

On May 22, 1936, she and 
Lyle Lacount were married in 
Menominee.

She later married Lee Nichols 
on Oct. 16, 1965. She had lived in 
Menominee, Michigan, Manito-
woc and Marinette, Wis. She had 
recently been living in Norton to 
be near her family.

She was a member of the First 
United Methodist Church in 
Norton.

She was preceded in death by 
her parents, her husbands, four 
brothers, John Goffin, Manual 
Goffin, Robert Goffin and Kelly 

Goffin; two sisters, Eva Fredrick-
son and Sarah Lemke; and two 
infant sisters, June and Joyce.
Survivors include: a son, Charles 
and Sharon Lacount, Marinette, 
Wis.; two daughters, Sara and 
Lanny Davis, Norton and Patri-
cia and Mario Santana, Tampa, 
Fla.; five sisters, Gladys Houser,  
Marinette, Violet LaLauzerne, 
Menominee, Audrey Anderson, 
Marjorie Wagoner and Virginia 
Meyer, all of Marinette; seven 
grandchildren; 15 great-grand-
children; and one great-great-
grandson.

A memorial service was held 
Wednesday, April 3 at the First 
United Methodist Church, Nor-
ton.

Inurnment will be in Wisconsin 
at a later date.

Contributions to the Magdeline 
Nichols Memorial Fund may be 
sent in care of Enfield Funeral 
Home, 215 W. Main, Norton, 
Kan. 67654.

The deadline to order the April 
Prairie Land Food Pak is Monday, 
April 14. To order call the Norton 
Senior Center, 877-5352, Lois 
Schrum, 874-4410, Karen Van-
Skike, 877-5511 or 877-2871, in 
Lenora, Maxine Mai, 567-4538.

Distribution will be at 9:30 a.m. 
Saturday, April 26 at the Norton 
Senior Center.

The April Food Pak may be 
purchased for $21.50 and two 
hours of volunteer service. The 
package contains 1 pound of lean 
country brats, 1 pound of pulled 
beef in barbecue sauce, 1 pound 
of fully cooked flame broiled beef 
steak, 2 pounds of split chicken 
breasts, 1 pound of Asian style 
turkey strips, plus 6 to 8 different 
fruits and vegetables.

After purchasing a Prairie Pack, 
an additional meat only package 
may be purchased for $12 plus one 
more hour of service. 

A fruit and veggie pack may be 
purchased for $10 plus one ad-
ditional hour of service.

There are three April Specials. 
Special No. 1 is a Spring Burger 
Blowout. For $13 and one ad-
ditional hour of service you will 
receive a 5 pound box of 15 in-
dividually wrapped 1/3 pound 
sirloin steak burgers.

Special No. 2 is 24, 3 ounce 
Oreo Pie slices, individually 
wrapped and boxed. This special 
is $15 plus one additional hour 
of servcie.

The Hen House Special is the 
third choice. For $17 and one 
more of of volunteer work you 
will receive 2 pounds of breaded 
chicken breast filets, 2 pounds of 
boneless chicken wings, 2 pounds 
of unbreaded chicken breast filets 
and 2 pounds of lightly breaded 
chicken breast tenders.

Volunteer work is anything you 
do out of the kindness of your 
heart, that you don’t get paid for. 
Anytime you make someone’s 
day a little brighter will qualify 
you for the Prairie Land Food 
Program.

By SKYLAR DAVIS
On March 8, the Cedar Ridge 

4-H Club met at the Almena 
Congregational Church with 25 
members present. Roll call was 
answered by “My Favorite Pizza 
Topping”. Non-perishable goods 
were brought to be donated to 
God’s Pantry for the club’s com-
munity project.

Several “Thank You” notes 
were read from people who re-
ceived Valentine Cookie Plates.

New business was participita-
tion in County Club Day on March 
15 with Regional Blue winners 
going to Regional Club Day in 
Hill City on March 28.

Monty Montgomery reported 

on the Fair Board Meeting. The 
members voted to save aluminum 
cans for one month and bring them 
to the next meeting for an Earth 
Day project.

Project talks were given by 
Tyler Montgomery on Crops and 
Carson Montgomery on Swine. 
Macy Kasson and Carson Wallace 
each demonstrated the proper way 
to set a table. Carson received a 
blue ribbon at the Favorite Food 
Show on his demonstration.

The members performed their 
skit at the Andbe Home on April 6.

After a lunch of homemade 
pizza, courtesy of Jeff Calloway), 
the meeting was adjourned and the 
members practiced the club skit.

Fifteen members of the Mid-
Century Greater Federation of 
Womens Clubs met March 27 at 
the home of Lynn Nelson with 
Norma Rumford as co-hostess. 
The theme for the evening was 
“Trunk for a Healthy Lifestyle”. 
Doris Winteroth presented the 
lesson, “Women’s Health Today - 
Heart, Stroke”. She told the group 
that while they often think of heart 
attacks and strokes to be mostly 
for men and “older people”, the 
truth is that heart disease is teh No. 
1 killer of American women. No 
matter their race or ethnic back-
ground, one of every three women 
dies of heart disease. By contrast, 
one in every 30 deaths in women 
is from breast cancer. Women still 
need to be concerned about breast 
cancer, but heart disease casts a 
bigger shadow over your life and it 
is important to take action now.

A stroke is caused when blood 
flow to the brain is obstructed 
by a clot or break in a blood ves-
sel. Strokes are the third leading 
cause of death. More women 
suffer strokes than men. If you 
think someone is having a stroke, 
there are three easy steps to take. 
Remember S.T.R.

S — ask the individual to smile 
(check to see if both sides of the 
face look the same)

T — ask the individual to talk, 
or speak a simple sentence

R — ask the individual to raise 
both arms

If you think you or someone else 

is having a heart attack or a stroke, 
call 911 immediately. Ask for an 
ambulance. Do not try to get to the 
hospital on your own.

Beverly Kindler conducted the 
business meeting. Roll call was 
answered with “Something I Do 
To Life My Heart and Spirit”. 
Leta Donovan read a thank you 
card from Nicole Seaton, thanking 
the club for the Christmas gift to 
the Cheyenne River Habitat for 
Humanity. 

Thank you letters were also 
read from Phyllis Lewis and Lori 
Green, members of the Helios 
Club, Hill City and from Rosetta 
McFarland and Vicki Robison.

Miss Kindler said the Sixth Dis-
trict Fall Convention will be held 
Sept. 27 in Hill City. Mid-Century 
has been asked to help with the 
coffee hour and to privide one of 
the give-away baskets. Miss Kin-
dler is the district president and 
will preside at this meeting.

Mid-Century is scheduled to 
carry Meals on Wheels for two 
weeks, March 31 through April 
13. The club’s annual pie sale 
will be held April 17 at the Norton 
Senior Center.

The 117th GFWC Annual In-
ternational Convention will be in 
Chicago, June 28 through July 1. 
Rose Ditto, Wamego is the Inter-
national President.

The next meeting will be held 
April 10. It will be an educational 
tour. Members are to meet at the 
Natoma Corporation at 7 p.m.

Club learns about heart disease
and symptoms of a stroke
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